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PRISON LAW IS FOUNDATION FOR CONTINUED VICTIMISATION

“The Corrections Management Act that the Government pushed through the Assembly last night will do nothing to improve rehabilitation of prisoners and reduce reoffending,” said John Ley, vice-president of Families and Friends for Drug Law Reform.

This is because the Government seems to have been intent on establishing an efficient law for discipline, searching, banning, seizing and punishment at the expense of one that addresses the severe health problems that cause people to be in prison and that will cause them to return if not addressed.

We will have in Symonston the essence of the nineteenth century closed regime of coercive power that Alexander Maconochie inherited in Norfolk Island and little hope of his enlightened personal influence.

The facts, John Ley emphasised, are clear:

· The vast majority of inmates of the ACT prison will have a mental illnesses including addictions to alcohol and other drugs. For women this will be more than 90%;

· The typical prison is about the worst environment for anyone with a mental illness. It makes their condition worse.

The Government has developed this legislation as if the many voices attesting to these facts gathered in the 2005 Not For Service report of the Mental Health Council of Australia and the 2006 Senate mental health report had never spoken. 

The gravest concern is not that the Government has ignored all but two or three amendments urged by the Community Coalition on Corrections in which Families and Friends for Drug Law Reform participates. It is the Government’s refusal to seek and and be guided by the best available evidence and advice of what will rehabilitate and reduce re-offending.

The Government entrusted the formulation of the Act to its corrective services with the result that the Assembly has adopted the blueprint for another typical Australian prison that will release more damaged people back into the community. The only difference is the human rights clothing of the Act which shrouds the reality. There will be no standing independent system of monitoring and regular review of the prison’s effectiveness. 

People are sent to prison because they have victimised someone else. Prisoners are themselves the most marginalised and victimised members of the community. Sexual abuse and neglect lie in the background of many. Imprisonment often makes victims of the families remaining outside of those put away. Life in the typical prison is riddled with more victimisation: intimidation, violence and the contraction of blood-borne diseases. Addicted prisoners on release are at high risk of dying from overdoses. The ACT prison will perpetuate victimisation.
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